Castletown Town Commissioners

Ordinary Board Meeting Minutes

July 6, 2021

Present: Mr Parnell (Chairman), Messrs; Horton, Leather, Ludford-Brooks McAleer & Miss Quine

Also, in attendance the Town Clerk, Mr Mackenzie

AB/0107.20 Chairman's Welcome

The Chairman welcomed members and the public to the meeting, it had been an interesting five years. Take the chance to sit on the hill if you get the honour.

AB/0108.20 Approval of minutes

Miss Quine proposed that the minutes of the minutes of the meeting of June accepted. This was seconded by Mr Horton with all in favour.

AB/0109.20 Matters arising

Mr Parnell felt that the furore regarding the colour of the town hall had calmed down. Miss Quine gave members an update with regard the Reed Beds.

Mr Cubbon asked if there was anything to stop people parking on the bypass and he still had concerns regarding the Access into the reedbeds.

AB/0110.20 Accounts

There were no outstanding accounts for consideration. Accounts to date were available to view on the Boardroom table.

AB/0111.20 Notice of Motion

No notices were tabled.

AB/0112.20 Correspondence

There had been a nice letter from the over 60s club owing to the updated board room.

Letter from Tim Cowin, Noted

AB/0113.20

Planning Matters & Decisions

Mr Ludford-Brooks discussed outstanding applications with members. No objections were raised.

He requested that the Clerk enquire why we were no longer receiving planning applications.

AB/0114.20

Consultation Hub

The Clerk made members aware of active consultations on the government hub and members agreed to make their own representations.

A discussion took place regarding Community Hubs.

AB/0115.20

Binstores

Owing to attendance of the public, the following matter had been deferred.

A letter from R Blackburn regarding bin stores, Given that standing order were suspended the members of the public were given the opportunity to provide comment.

Following discussion Mr Ludford-Brooks proposed that application be withdrawn and was seconded by CL.

Unanimous application be withdrawn.

AB/0116.20

Closing Comment

Mr Parnell Thanked Mr McAleer for his assistance over the years and wished him well for his time out of politics in Arbory.

Mr Cubbon also thanked the wider Board. He felt that the town had become a more positive place over the last 5 years.

Meeting closed@ 19:41